Montauk Manor 
Board of Managers

Saturday, June 27th, 2020
Conference Call
10:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan, Vice President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Galina Kaloyanova, Controller
Meeting called to order at 10:15am
President – Lou Federico

Lou Federico asked all the board members to give an update on how they have been coping with the corona virus and all seem to be OK. 

Motion made to approve Conference Call Board Minutes of May 16th, 2020 was made by Herman Hochberg, and seconded by Kathleen Mize. 

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Legal – Motion made by Jerry Simunek, to have a Board member review all legal bills to make assure they are all correct and to discuss bills in detail at the Board Meetings before approved, and seconded by Kathleen Mize.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Legal bills totaling $9,295.51 for the months of May & June 2020.
Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $9,295.51 was made by William Skody seconded by Herman Hochberg.   
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Chart Check 
On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balance in the construction bank account as of 6/27/2020 is savings, $ 983,314, and operating $ 897.97.
Restaurant Update

The restaurant is working on renovations and re-modeling and is currently working on their Suffolk County Health Department Permit and Liquor License.

New name of restaurant is Hill Top at Montauk Manor. 
Insurance – Chub will continue to be our carrier at a minimal increase.

General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel

COVID-19 – Update

Masks are required to be worn at all times while inside the Manors and temperatures taken are being taken of all guests checking in.  Indoor pool & exercise room, remain closed as mandated.  Outdoor pool is open, and following CDC COVID regulations.
STP – Tom has submitted his paperwork for his license and due to the pandemic he is still waiting for a test date.  Chuck agreed to stay until Tom gets his license at an increase of $200 per month.  Sand Filter needs airlift tube replacement, waiting for estimate from Besin.  Required flow meter test completed.

Unit 215, 1 bedroom, 1 bath simplex, $232,500, Jim & Susan Ennis, closed May 20th, 2020. 
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Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
On June 24, 2020, Nick Ceo and I met with, Joe and Ricardo from Manda along with Jimmy Hackett, to assess the completed work on the tower thus far. At this point the tower walls are stucco, windows and vents are installed in the soffit and walls. A new door frame and door leading to the roof was installed.
A new copper dome has been installed and sealed to prevent the copper from oxidizing for a period of 10-20 years. You will be able to spot the shining Dome for miles.
The boiler chimney has been re-pointed with some brick replacement. A new steel plate has been fabricated to fit over a new cement slab on top of the chimney to prevent water from getting into the chimney and down into the building boiler room.
There will be some roof work that will be done as soon as the scaffolding comes down. We have notified Eastern Scaffolding in writing that the Tower is completed and that the scaffolding should be removed ASAP as per contract.
As with most construction projects at the MM there were up-charges of approximately 43K by Manda which included the 15K up-charge for the new copper dome. I am trying to renegotiate a 17K charge for steel sill plates installed as per engineer.
Moving forward with construction the board needs to decide what we want to tackle next! There are a number of projects that have been on hold for quite some time. Shortening the chimneys that service Unit 135 and installing an electric fireplace to replace the wood fireplace, the indoor pool ceiling needs repair, the stucco walls and decks above the outdoor restaurant patios need repair, the entire West side patio walls need repair or replacement, as well as the West side wall needs painting, the balconies all need to be looked at and reinforced, unit 125 windows and outside walls need attention, the pillars entering the MM main driveway need to be replaced.  The STP equalization tank will be revisited after this summer season.
Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
Since our re-opening eight weeks ago rentals have been steadily on the increase.

The management has been aggressively advertising with deals such as "stay three

nights, pay for two" and "stay one week, pay for six days."  This has been

successful.  Last weekend, only eight units went unrented and this weekend we are

sold out.  For the month of June we are less than 3% below last year's bookings.

Our advanced reservations for July and August are already 55% of what they were

last year.  This is okay because the trend this year is to last minute bookings.

Vacationers are sensibly cautious and are following daily virus reports before

making any decisions.  

The management has been very proactive in addressing Covid concerns.  Social

distancing reminders are posted and enforced by staff.  Face masks are required and

are supplied when needed.  All who enter The Manor are required to have their

temperature taken.  There are hand sanitizer stations throughout the building and at

all points of entry.  Elevators are restricted to single family groups.  Despite our

current staff shortage, all rental units are completely sanitized daily as are all

common areas.  The past three days I have been informally inspecting the premises

and have been very impressed with the level of safety cooperation of our guests.
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Even at the pool, the bathers are respecting distancing.  It is of course

saddening to have to qualify everything about the success of our rental program

against the daily news reports about the virus.  As they keep telling us, this is

the "new normal."  We have risen to the challenge and The Manor is doing better at

this time than the other Montauk resorts.

The Manor re-opened for rental guests on May 1st.  The pool, gym, and common areas

remained closed.  Guests were informed in advance and required to comply with safety

precautions among which are wearing masks, temperature taking, social distancing and

elevator restrictions.  All areas are continuously sanitized and the front desk has

a plexiglass shield.  The weekend of May 1st to May 4th had nineteen rental guests

and fourteen during the week.  Last weekend had twenty rental guests and twenty four

this past week.  In years past the weekends in May are almost always sold out at the

Manor.  The virus and unusually cold weather have taken their toll.  Advanced

reservations are significantly off and at present there are around ten reservations

for the Memorial Day Weekend which is always sold out. Janice has implemented many

deals and incentives but people are understandably reluctant to stay anywhere

although the town has seen crowds of "day trippers" on the weekends.

Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 3/28/2020
Condo

Operating BNB 

  98,773   
Major Construction 
             984,212
STP Operating

          1,060,816 

Total


          2,375,600
Rental

Operating BNB

   $        130,186 
STP- CD Apple Bank
             886,137
Total

                        1,016,323


PPP Loan

   $       427,000


New Business 

Motion made by William Skody to use Maxim for new cabling, seconded by Kathleen Mize.

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Next Board Meeting August 29th, 2020, 9:00am

Meeting Adjourned at 12:23pm

